
Stanley Switlik Elementary School 
Student Advisory Council Meeting Minutes 
October 29th, 8:30AM Library Media Center/Zoom 
In attendance: Linda Diaz, Jessica Borraccino, Holli Harrington, Sarah Simcic, Nicole Osborn, Chris Willis, Tanya Sly, 
Danay Voiles, Kasey Platt, Kerri Worthington, Jess D’Ascanio, Marie Blanton, Jessica Woodbury 
In virtual attendance: Mollie Crews, Ana Garcia, Sally Powell, Barbara Louis 
 
Meeting called to order at 8:35am by Nicole Osborn, SAC president.  

• Approval of August SAC Minutes: Motioned to approve by Jessica Borraccino, seconded by Holli 
Harrington.  All in favor, motion passes.  

• Principal’s Report – Linda Diaz  
o Thank you for a great Halloween carnival.  
o Currently focusing on looking at the days we are at school since we missed 2 hurricane 

days.   
o Coming up: Next week is the jogathon. November 8th is Red, White and Blue day.   
o 2nd week of December is the next progress monitoring.  
o District math lead and ELA lead came and spent a day in the classrooms and provided a 

lot of positive feedback. The superintendent and her team with be here on the 4th.  
Feedback will be shared at the Nov SAC meeting.  

o Technology for students is getting refreshed before winter break.  They are being used 
more for assessments per State requirements.  

o Curriculum update – Kerri Worthington 
▪ The IXL (math) Leaderboard was so successful they are using it with ELA this 

month. 
▪ Caught reading is continuing this month.  
▪ PTK night had over 200 participants.  2nd and 3rd grade did a great job with their 

Habitat exhibits. Next PTK night is in December which is the 5th grade wax 
museum.  

▪ Friday the 1st Professional day is a learning day for teachers to dive deeper into 
the curriculum programs they have plus resource sessions.  

• Assistant Principal’s Report – Tanya Sly 
o Just finished meeting with all teachers and using feedback from the district to move 

forward with goal to be an A school.  Next progress monitoring is in December so they 
can use feedback when students return after Christmas Break.  

o 2nd, 3rd, 4th afterschool small group programs have started.   
▪ 4th – math facts 
▪ 2nd and 3rd – standards that have already been taught this year 

o Clubs with Mr. Eller – will run until Thanksgiving 
▪ Monday, Fishing 
▪ Tuesday, Fitness 
▪ Thursday, Football 

• Title I Report – Kerry Senecke (not present) 
o Tanya Sly: Parent/Family Engagement plans: Currently seeking feedback from parents.  

Once approved it will be posted to Title 1 on website.    
• School Counselor’s Report – Chris Willis 

o Attendance: Average daily attendance goal is 95%, currently at 94%.  Every Friday the 
percentage will be updated on the sign marquee. 



▪ Introducing new plan for recognition for kids with improved attendance 
o “I mustache you a question” on the 31st. Next month is a glow party, Nov the 22nd. 

Volunteers needed to help with glowsticks. Schedule will be sent out on dojo.  
o There have only been 3 referrals this whole year, so positive reinforcement seems to be 

working.   
• Motion to adjourn meeting by Nicole Osborn at 8:50am. Jessica Borraccino seconds. All in favor, 

meeting ended. 
• Next meeting is November 19th at 8:30am in the media center.   

 


